Dean Paul B. Lawson. College of Liberal Arts and Sciences. University of Kansas.

Dear Dean Lauson:

I have been informed that there has been some question regarding the physical education grade for Mal-colm J. Brunwell for the fall semester of 1935.

As I understand it, the situation is this: he took 3a Elementary Swimming the first half of the semester, in which he made a grade of "B". The second half he started to take 3b Intermediate swimming, but after about two weeks developed sinus trouble and was advised not to take swimming. Course 15a Elementary Boxing came at the same hour, and it is my understanding that your office gave permission for Mr. Brumwell to shift to this boxing class. Our records show that he made a grade of "B" in this activity. He also received a "B" in Health Instruction, which made him an average grade of "B" for his physical education work that semester.

I trust this will clear up the matter for Mr.
Brumwell's record. If there is anything further that I can do I shall be glad to hear from you.

Sincerely yours.

Director of Physical Education, Varsity Basketball Coach.

FCA:AH